
 
May 30, 2020 

Dear Families,  

 

Thank you for your continued patience and flexibility in response to this ever-evolving crisis. We are writing 

today to share some important updates and reminders about the end of year school calendar.  

 

We have two days coming up in June that were originally scheduled as times when students would not be in 

attendance. However, with the ongoing pandemic, students will be expected to participate in remote learning on 

both of these days: 

 

 Thursday, June 4 was originally scheduled as a non-attendance day for all students in observance of 

Brooklyn / Queens Day (also known as Anniversary Day). 

 

 Tuesday, June 9 was originally scheduled as a non-attendance day for students in schools serving grades 

K-8, as well as District 75 schools and programs.  

 

On June 4, all students are expected to complete work independently as staff will be engaged in professional 

development. Teachers are not expected to engage students on June 4; instead, schools will set students up in 

advance with independent work for the day. 

 

On June 9, students who attend a school serving grades K-8, or who attend any District 75 school, are expected 

to complete work independently as staff will be engaged in reorganization work. Teachers in these schools are 

not expected to engage students on June 9; instead, schools will set students up in advance with independent work 

for the day. 

 

If you have questions or concerns regarding the school schedule for your student, please contact your school for 

additional information. 

 

As a reminder, June 26 is the last day of school and a half day for all students. We will issue additional guidance 

to families about the end of the 2019-20 school year in the coming weeks.  

 

Thank you again for your partnership as we continually navigate unfamiliar terrain. I often say that we have the 

best students, staff, and families in the world. You and your children continue to prove that, every day. Together, 

we will continue to weather this storm. 

 

Sincerely,  

       
Richard A. Carranza       

Chancellor        

New York City Department of Education    

 


